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D e a r M r . P e t r i e

The Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC), Division of Remediation -
Oak Ridge Office, received the draft (D1) Phased Construction Completion Report (PCCR) on
March 14, 2025. TDEC reviewed the document in accordance with the Federal Facility
Agreement (FFA1 for the Oak Ridge Reservation (ORR) (DOR/OR-1014). The D1 report for Fiscal
Year (FY) 2025 benefits from improvements completed through resolution of comments made
during previous years, including afocused effort to scope this document. TDEC appreciates the
U.S. Department of Energy's management of landfill wastewater to maintain compliance with
state and federal rules that prohibit excessive leachate depths over the liner system. This
includes efforts to minimize closures of leachate collection system valves and clear
documentation of calculated impacts during unplanned or unavoidable closures.

As noted in the D1 FY24 PCCR comments (DOE/OR/01 -2968&D1), TDEC encourages timely
revision of the Sampling and Analysis Plan/Quality Assurance Project Plan (SAP/QAPP) as an
appendix to the Remedial Action Work Plan. Updating and approving the SAP/QAPP will reduce
future PCCR comments. Although the project team resolved SAP/QAPP Issues in 2016 and the
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Administrator's dispute resolution decision on landfill
wastewater was issued in December 2020, DOE still operates the EMWMF under the interim
2016 SAP/QAPP approved in 2017 for interim use. TDEC approved this interim plan based on a
2017 milestone, but the document was never finalized.

Resolution of the enclosed comments will facilitate TDEC approval of the document. Questions
or comments concerning the contents of this letter should be directed to Brad Stephenson at
the above address, by phone at 865-352-1235, or by email at brad.stephenson@tn.gov.
















